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MALLIA'S MOMENTS 
by Fr. Joe Mallia 
 

 Here we are in the fifth week of Lent.  I hope that you have 
been working hard to keep Lent as it should be kept through 
prayer, fasting and alms giving.  It is important if we are going 
to celebrate Easter well that we live Lent well; otherwise, it will 
not be a celebration of our salvation but simply another holiday 
that has lost its religious significance and become a festival of 
rabbits, eggs and family gatherings.  Let us pray that God will 
give us the desire to make these final weeks of Lent a time of 
powerful transformation of our minds and hearts. 
 

 With that being said, today's Gospel reading forces us to 
answer a fundamental question in that transformation.  In the 
story of Lazarus and his being awakened from death, Martha 
in her confrontation with Jesus is asked by him if she 
believed that he was the resurrection and the life.  Her 
response is that she did believe that he was the messiah, the 
Son of God.  That moment is so transformational that there 
is a clear change in her tone, her actions and even her 
desires that she was so adamant about just a few verses 
before.  If we in fact wish to have a transformation in our 
relationship with Christ, we must be willing to be 
confronted with that question and allow it to resonate in 
our hearts so that our response does not come from our 
head but from the very depth of our being.  Conversion 
does not happen in the head, but in the heart and from 
there to every aspect of our being and our lives.  Like a 
light burst forth from the midst of the darkness and 
illuminates all around it, so too does conversion begin at 
the center of our being giving new life to our body and our 
daily lives.  Words only mean something if they come 
from deep within us; let our words to Jesus come fully 
from our hearts and not simply from our heads. 
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 I encourage you to pray this week by reflecting on this 
passage and on that particular question in particular.  Consider 
how powerful Martha's response is and what must have 
been the reaction of the Apostles as they heard this 
exchange.  How could they not have asked themselves 
the question, knowing that they were on their way towards 
Jerusalem and the eventual death of Jesus.  John's 
Gospel puts this passage only a week before Jesus 
celebrates the Last Supper and this question was 
intended for more than just Martha.  Here we are just a 
week before Palm Sunday and we too must ask ourselves 
the same question.  How will the answer affect our 
decision making in the coming days?  Will those decisions 
reflect our faith?  Will we like Martha, change?  
 
 For so many people, faith in Jesus has become a 
cultural activity.  We were raised in the faith and so we 
believe, but there is a difference in belief of something 
and a belief in something.  The first is based upon an 
understanding that something is but has no direct impact 
on my life, the second is based on the experience of who 
it is.  As long as God is nothing more than a concept, we 
will find ourselves floating between practicing our faith 
and not, between accepting a truth and creating our own 
truth.  When God is experienced at the core of our being, 
then and only then does it cease to be something I grew 
up with and becomes someone I believe in.  I only wish I 
had a dollar for every time a person told me that they 
went to a catholic school and religious ed as a kid and all 
the times they had to go to mass but now they no longer 
go to church. God was never real to them, but only a 
concept. 
 

 Easter is about resurrection, salvation and eternal 
life.  Symbols are wonderful things if they point to a reality 
and not become the reality.  I hope that we really keep 
Easter about its true meaning and not get lost in the 
basket of plastic green grass.  God bless you all. 
 

Just in case you missed it: 
 

 So for the past few weeks, I have written about making 
time for Holy Week in your calendar.  Well, next Sunday 
is Palm Sunday and the beginning of Holy Week.  In other 
words, we are not far off from the most sacred time of the 
year.  Please make time in your calendar to share fully in 
the prayer of the church during this very special 
time.  Look at the schedule here at church and write it in 
so that nothing gets put there and if there is something 
there, ask yourself which is more important.  Also, since 



Pastor:        Reverend Joseph Mallia        E-mail:  frjoe.mallia@gmail.com         Phone: (586) 727-5215 Ext. 119 
Associate Pastor:      Reverend Sean Bonner  Email: frsean-sahf@usa.net    Phone:  (586) 727-5215 Ext. 115 
Deacon:  Alan Gwozdz      E-Mail: dagwozdz@holyfamily-online.org     Phone: (810) 392-2056 Ext. 222 

Flock Notes: Text # 84567 and type SAHF in the text Screen for updates. 
Facebook:  http://on.fb.me/1dwYNER       Webmaster:  webmastersahf@hotmail.com 

 

Holy Family Parish 
 

79780 Main Street Memphis, MI 48041 
Website: http://www.holyfamily-online.org 
Email  - cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org 

 

Parish Office:  810-392-2056       Fax: 810-392-2043 
Office hours:  

Monday - Friday. 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Closed for lunch 1 p.m. - 2 p.m. 

 

Director of Music Ministry- Joe Agosta 810-305-1385 
 joeyagosta@yahoo.com 
Bookkeeper/Parish Secretary - Barb Quigley Ext. 227 
Office Manager - Catherine Wullaert Ext. 237 
Faith Formation - Susan Finley Ext. 229 
sfinley@holyfamily-online.org 
Youth Ministry - Lisa Hunter Ext. 228 
SAHFyouthministry@icloud.com 
The Divine Mercy Missionary Center Ext. 246 

 

All Saints Knights of Columbus # 10501 
Grand Knight  Larry Pfeifer    éé....éé.810-543-1109 

 

Sunday Masses:   
Saturday -  4:30 p.m.             Holy Family Memphis 
Sunday 10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m. Holy Family Memphis 
 

Daily Masses:   
Tuesday - 7:00 p.m. & Friday - 8:00 a.m. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
 

Tuesday, 6:30 p.m., before 7:00 p.m. evening mass 
Saturday, 3:00 p.m. in the Church, or by appointment. 

 
 
 

St. Augustine School 
67901 Howard St., Richmond MI 48062 

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicschool.com  
 

School Office:  586-727-9365 
 

Principal - Tina Silvestri                                Ext. 131 
Secretary - Judy Rey                                    Ext. 130 

Sacrament of Baptism: 
Please contact the parish 
office to schedule a baptism.
It is recommended that 
parents seeking Baptism for 
their child attend two 
baptismal preparation 
classes.

Sacrament of Marriage:  
 

In accordance with the guidelines of the Province of 
Michigan, engaged couples must contact the Parish 
Office six months prior to the desired date of marriage 
and complete required preparation.  

Sacrament of the Sick: 
 

Notify the Parish Office 
of any need for hospital 
or home visits.  

Bulletin Submissions Deadline:  12:00 p.m. on 
Friday for the following weekend; deadline changes 
near major holidays. Please submit electronically to  

staugustinerichmond@comcast.net or   
cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org.  

Announcement deadline: Thursday 5:00 p.m. 

Brennan McClelland
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most schools will not be on spring break during Easter this 
year, the crowds at mass should be larger than normal 
(praise God).  I would encourage you to think about 
attending the Easter Vigil on Saturday night this year if you 
normally come to Easter Sunday mass.  I know the mass is 
a bit longer than normal (about 2.5 hours) but it is filled with 
such beauty and symbolism and celebration that it is unlike 
any mass of the year.  If you have not been to a vigil in a 
while or have never been, think about attending this 
year.  Thank you and see you at church. 
 
 
Congratulations to our newly confirmed members: 
 

 On behalf of the whole parish, I want to again 
congratulate our new Confirmandi, their parents, sponsors 
and their whole families.  I also want to thank the catechists 
and especially Susan Finely our DRE who with Lisa and 
Linda do such a great job in running our program.  Bishop 
Battersby was rightly impressed with how well prepared our 
young people were and how well they responded at 
mass.  It really was a great celebration and so, I again 
wanted to express my thanks and congratulations to all of 
you.  But remember, I did tell you that this was part of a 
journey and not a hoop you jumped through.  It is still 
important, to pray, serve, be active in your faith community 
and to go to mass.  We tried to give you a framework to live 
your lives and not simply a program to complete.  So I 
expect to see you at mass and to become involved in the 
various ministries and activities in the parish.  God bless 
you all. 

Good Friday Fish Fry: 
 

 For the past couple of years we have not had a Good 
Friday Fish Fry, but this year it will be hosted at  
St. Augustine.  If you are looking for a good meal of fish 
and shrimp that night, please stop by.  I do want to 
thank the coordinators of our Fish Fry events at both 
Holy Family and St. Augustine.  They do a wonderful job 
and they are to be congratulated.  Both sites offer a 
great product, great service and a very enjoyable 
experience for both the volunteers and the 
patrons.  Thank you as well to all the volunteers at the 
events, as we could not do it without your help.  I hope 
that in future years, even more people will help with the 
fish fry dinners, since there were times we were short 
handed.  To all of you, I want to thank you for your hard 
work and commitment. 
 

Easter Food Blessing: 
 

 Each year people primarily of Eastern European 
descent come to church to have the food blessed that 
they will eat on Easter.  This was a special meal, 
especially when you consider they would fast from 
Good Friday until Easter Sunday!  I could not imagine 
making all that good smelling food and not sneaking 
some, but they were very good and waited with great 
anticipation.  I would encourage you to come to the food 
blessing no matter what your background 
is.  Traditionally the foods included in the basket would 
be ham or kielbasa, eggs, butter, bread, wine and 
salt.  But these baskets can be made up of whatever 
food you generally eat on Easter in your family.  You 
can also bring the children's baskets as well.  It is good 
to pray for God's blessings on our food and this tradition 
helps to reinforce the great gifts that we have been 
given by God.  I hope to see many of you at the 
blessing on Holy Saturday. 
 

School News: 
 

 St. Augustine School next year will be providing a 
new young 5 program.  We are excited about helping 
families who have children who are not quite ready for 
Kindergarten, but are not being helped by traditional pre
-school either.  For more information please call the 
school.  Also, next year we will have our own full time 
art/music teacher at our school.  This will provide us an 
opportunity to expand our program for those students 
who especially are interested in art and music by having 
more than one class a week.  Studies show that the 
more a student is exposed to music, the better the 
scores are in math.  My hope is to expand our music 
program as well as our drama program so that we can 
perform school plays as well as have concerts.  We 
have many talented students at our school and I want to 
help them expand all of their gifts.  I hope that these and 
other improvements help to strengthen our reputation 
and increase our enrollment.  Please spread the good 
news about St. Augustine School 

Pray for Those Who Serve Our Country 




